Landon State Office Building 900 SW Jackson Street, Room 504 Topeka, KS 66612



Phone: (785) 296-2436 Fax: (785) 296-0231 shawn.sullivan@ks.gov

Shawn Sullivan, Director of the Budget

Sam Brownback, Governor

February 8, 2017

The Honorable Bill Sutton, Chairperson House Committee on General Government Budget Statehouse, Room 274-W Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Representative Sutton:

SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2129 by House Committee on General Government

Budget

In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2129 is respectfully submitted to your committee.

HB 2129 would allow the Secretary of Administration to waive an energy audit during the approval process for leasing non-state owned property. The audit could be waived if the Secretary determines that the audit is not economically feasible and the rationale for waiving the audit is provided to the Joint Committee on State Building Construction.

The Department of Administration states that the bill would have no fiscal effect on agency operations.

Sincerely,

Shawn Sullivan,

Director of the Budget